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CURRENT YEAR FINDING AND RECOMMENDATION 
 

EXTRA CLASSROOM ACCOUNTS 

 
During our current year audit of the District’s extra classroom activity accounts, we noted the following: 

 

• Four out of 20 receipts tested had a time lag between date of collection and date 

of deposit of greater than two weeks.  

• Five of 20 disbursements tested were not stamped paid and did not include 

evidence of claims auditor approval . 

 

We recommended the District review the extra classroom procedures and internal controls to address the 

items noted above. 

 

STATUS OF PRIOR YEAR RECOMMENDATIONS 

 
 

SCHOOL LUNCH 

 
FINDING:  During our prior year audit, we noted the school lunch fund balance exceeded the three-

month average expenditure level allowable by federal regulations 7CFR Part 210.14(b) 

by approximately $147,000. We recommended the District take necessary steps to utilize 

the excess portion of school lunch fund balance in the upcoming fiscal year. 

 

STATUS:  Implemented. 

 

EXTRA CLASSROOM ACCOUNTS 

 
FINDING:  During our prior year audit of the District’s extra classroom activity accounts we noted 

the following: 

 

• Proper documentation and/or approvals were lacking for some of the receipts 

and disbursements. 

 

We recommended the District review the extra classroom procedures and internal 

controls to address the items noted above. 

 

STATUS:  Partially Implemented. 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
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We would like to acknowledge the courtesy and assistance extended to us by personnel of the District.  

Should you have any questions concerning the matters referred to in this letter, we shall be pleased to 

discuss them with you, at your convenience. 

 

This communication is intended solely for the information and use of the Board of Education, the audit 

committee, management, federal awarding agencies and pass-through entities and is not intended to be 

and should not be used by anyone other than these specified parties. 

 
Very truly yours, 

 

 
 
R.S. Abrams & Co., LLP 

Islandia, New York   

October 14, 2022 
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